
SOS Village gift
collection

A friendly reminder that all gifts for the Christmas
Tree collection should be at school by Friday, the 8th
of December. The gifts will be delivered to the village
on Monday, the 11th, with representatives from K3 to
G5. If you cannot purchase the exact gift mentioned
in the card, feel free to buy something else along
those lines. Thank you!

Christmas Event
A reminder that our Christmas Event is coming up on
Friday 15th December 10am-1pm. It will take place in
the Primary Campus and will include; Individual and
class performances, food and beverages, Santa’s
grotto - with a family picture opportunity with Santa,
activity stations for art, games and crafts and a
Christmas book swap organised by our school PTA. If
you would like to bring any food or run an activity,
please inform your class PTA representative before
4pm on Friday 8th December.

Community Decorating
All parents are invited to bring decorations to help
turn our Kindergarten and Primary common areas
into a Christmas wonderland throughout next week
from Monday 11th December until Thursday 14th
December between 2:30pm-4pm.



Christmas 
Book Swap 

We kindly ask parents and children to bring books that
they don't read anymore, or have outgrown, to or before
Friday 15th December, a drop off box will be available in the
school library. 
If you can only bring books on the Christmas event day,
there will be a table to put all books on and every child can
come and pick one book as their Christmas present. It's a
gift of giving and a gift of knowledge.
Please register your place at our Christmas event via the
following link or QR Code. Please note if you have already
registered via the Microsoft form you do not need to
register again. As this is not a regular school day, it is
important that all families confirm whether they will be
attending for safety purposes. We appreciate your co-
operation.
Registration link here:
https://forms.office.com/r/M90P52RCyP

JOIN US! 
Transform 

Kindergarten 
& Primary Spaces 

into Festive
Wonderland!

#CommunityDecorating

https://forms.office.com/r/M90P52RCyP


After School 
Programme

A reminder that the FISP after school programme for
term 1 finishes on Friday 8th December 2023. 

Any make up classes that have been organised for
academic and non – academic activities can be
found below.

Monday 11th December
Art Club
Ice Skating – Pre-Intermediate Level
Primary Chinese Class

Tuesday 12th December
Ice Skating – Beginner Level
Swimming Pre-Beginner Level
Primary Chinese Class

Wednesday 13th December
Swimming Pre-Beginner Level
Kindergarten Russian Group Class

If you have 1-1 classes that have been rescheduled
this will have been communicated to you privately.

Term 2 ASP
We are looking to launch our after-school programme for
term 2 on Monday 8th January. The dates scheduled for
the term 2 programme are Monday 22nd January 2024
until Friday 29th March 2024. More information on
activities and the sign-up process will be announced in
due course.



We would like to kindly remind all parents about the
work of the newly founded Finnway PTA (Parent and
Teacher Association). It is organised to foster relationships
between the school, home, parents, teachers, and the
management. The PTA's purpose is to support school
activities, assist class and subject teachers, and listen to
feedback and comments from parents. The close
collaboration between the PTA and the school aims to
improve the school, benefiting all our children.
 
PTA class representatives gather feedback and
comments from parents in their classrooms and discuss
them during monthly PTA meetings. Parents use Line
groups for communication; however, if you prefer not
to be in the Line group, you can contact the class
representative directly. Questions, concerns, comments,
and feedback from parents are then discussed with the
management to find optimal solutions. The PTA
committee does not possess the authority to make
decisions but is dedicated to supporting and following
through on all suggestions, aiming to resolve any
problems that may arise within the school. PTA's goal is to
ensure the best possible learning environment for our
children.

Below are the class representatives that form the PTA
committee. 

FINNWAY PTA

Pre-K Ann
K1 yellow Kelly
K1 orange Sarah
K2 Blue Irina
K2 Green Galina
K3 Indigo Ana
K3 Violet Yosita
G1 Duke
G2 Galina
G3 Tim
G4 Micky (PTA chair)
G5 Pik


